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                                          Richmond Kiwanis Club        
                                        Richmond, Missouri  

                                                        "Serving the Children of the World"


  http://richmondkiwanismo.weebly.com

 February 2, 2016 Newsletter
Regular Noon Meeting

Don Kerin, President Elect called the meeting to order at 12:15 PM at the Shirkey Golf Club.
The Song: John Richardson
The Pledge: Troy Pyle                                                                  The Invocation:  Jeremy Blevins
We greeted each other.  Don told jokes.
Mac Proffitt did the Sergeant at Arms report:                             
People paid a dollar for missing meetings, leaving early, and forgetting to show up for the inter-club to North Kansas City last week.                                     
Old Business: 

Key Club meets the 2nd and 4th Wednesday at 7:10 AM.  Barb talked with Josh McCray, Key Club sponsor.  He has not asked the Key Club students about a Trivia Night yet.  They are starting a fund raiser and will be selling suckers.  Barb invited them to help at the Chili/Soup Luncheon and to sell their suckers there.  She also asked Josh to come to a meeting and bring a couple of students to give us an update of what all they are doing.  He was going to try and come February 9, 2016.  Barb read a little update about Key Club from the Richmond High School Good News Paper.  They raised $40.00 for the Backpack Program.
Chili/Soup Luncheon: We will start cooking the meat on Friday evening Feb 12 to be ready for the luncheon on Saturday, February 13, 2016.  John Richardson is in charge and head chefs are Bruce Taylor, Troy Pyle, and Brian Bush. Everyone should plan to bring a dessert.  A sign-up sheet was passed around for items to bring and also for time slots to work on Saturday. There were extra tickets available for those who needed them.  The tickets are $7.00 each.  $35.00 will be billed to each Kiwanis member to cover the cost of the five tickets.
The Chamber of Commerce Business Expo will be held at the Middle School on Saturday, March 12, 2016.  It is a chance for local businesses and organizations to share information about their group.  Bill and Ron will chair it.  Be thinking if you might want to come and sit for an hour and talk to people about our group.  February 26, 2016 is the deadline to sign up.  Barb and Bill will be out of town so are hopeful someone will be able to help Ron.
New Business

Trivia Night: No news to report.  Josh has not talked to Key Club about it yet.
Program Chair for February: Jill Pence?

Program chairs are still needed for the months of May, September, and October.
Drawing for the 50/50: Barb won and asked to donate her winnings to Project Eliminate.

Adjournment: 12:30 PM
Barb Dooley                                                                          Secretary
See next page for Board Meeting minutes.

Richmond Kiwanis Club Board Meeting Agenda                        Date:  February 2, 2016
The Board of Directors Re-Convene after closure of regular meeting.

Call to Order at 12:30 PM.

Secretary:  Roll Call:  Officers: Ron Brohammer (absent); Don Kerin; Earl Sheehy (absent) Barb Dooley; John Richardson;                                Directors:  Phil Powers (absent); Jo Ellen Dale; Mac Proffitt; Troy Pyle; Lori Baskins (absent); Camille Johnston (absent)  There were enough officers and board members present to hold the board meeting.
Minutes of Last Board Meeting:  Secretary, Barb Dooley. Minutes were read. A motion was made to approve the minutes and it was seconded.  The minutes were approved as read. 
Treasurer:  John Richardson
1.  Financial Report, John Richardson                                        Administrative account: Balance of $6,984.93.                       Service Account: Balance is $2,446.87                                             We have a CD worth $8,580.43 that just renewed.                                                                 

Committee Reports

1) Executive Committee—Ron Brohammer: No report.
2)  Eliminate Project Report—Bill Dooley, They are not soliciting any new money for Project Eliminate.  Clubs who have made pledges will still be sending money in, and they will still accept donations.
3)  Membership Growth Committee—Jerry McCarter: Barb Dooley turned Jerry’s name in to Kiwanis International as being our membership chairman.  They will send him information as needed.

4) Meeting Programs—Don Kerin: May, September, and October are still in need of program chairs if anyone would like to help organize them.

5) Community Service Committee—Sara Seidel, She needs to have a meeting.  She will get a time set and get back to us.
6) Fundraising—Brian Bush: Everyone should remember to bring deserts for the upcoming Chili/Soup Luncheon.
7) Human and Spiritual Values—Phillip Powers, Jeremy Blevins, Jeromy Howard: Jeremy Blevins said that churches in the community will be getting together to have lunches for Holy Week.  The lunches will be held at The Richmond United Methodist Church Monday, March 21, 2016- Friday, March 25, 2016.They will be at 12:00 Noon in the fellowship hall.  Lunch and a speaker will be provided.  There is no charge, but donations will be accepted.
8) Public Relations—Sara Seidel and Barb Dooley:   Sara wrote an article about Trick-or-Treat Street, Barb added to it and added a couple of pictures, Sara made final adjustments and sent it on the magazine.
9) Young Children / Priority One—Ed Hughes: The project is going well.  58 shirts were ordered in advance and distributed to schools.  Some shirts don’t have the sizes they need.  Bob Bond moved and Mac Proffit seconded the motion to order 6 more shirts at $8.00 a piece from Ideal Industries.  The motion passed.

10) Inter-Club Events—Don Kerin: John Richardson, Bill Dooley, and Barb Dooley went to a meeting in North Kansas City Wednesday, January 27,2016. They have a smaller membership than we do.  The speaker was from Zimmer and talked about the rental of office space.  There is a lot of space available, especially by the airport.  A lot of the office space in the downtown area is being turned into condos for people to live in.  He talked about millions of dollars of Real Estate.  It was interesting.
11) Sergeant at Arms—Mac Proffitt: No report.
12) Webmaster—Bill Dooley:  There is a lot of information on the Website http://richmondkiwanismo.weebly.com  Please look it over and let Bill know what you would like to add to it.
13) Star Awards-Jim Rippy: Three people were nominated for the award: Kent Wheeler (Hardin School Board, Shirkey Board, Farm Bureau), Billie Hamman (Community activities), and Chad Burnine (Chief of Police, Community Action).  Bob Bond moved to give the award to Kent Wheeler.  Barb Dooley seconded it.  The motion passed.  We need a list of past winners.
14) Scholarship Selection Committee- (Minnick and Jackson)- Jill Pence and John Richardson: Barb Dooley asked to help with this committee.   The deadline for the Earl Collins Scholarship was January 30, 2016.          
Old Business:  



                 1) Business Expo:  The $50.00 for this is already in the budget.  If we decide to participate we are covered. 

                         2) Boy’s State is also in the budget.  If someone wants to go, the money is there.

 New Business:



                 1) Trivia Night: Bill Dooley/Barb Dooley They had hoped it would be a project to do with Key Club.  We would help them, but they would be doing a good amount of the organizing, and set up.  Since they haven’t talked about it yet, it is sort of on hold.           

 2) Bill George Golf Classic: Brian Bush  No report yet.                    3) Summer Reading Program: Rochelle McCaulley  We usually give the Ray County Library $400 for Summer Reading.  It is in the budget.  They can have it when they need it.
                 4) Mid-Winter Conference: Barb Dooley Barb Dooley can be reimbursed for her cost to go to Mid-Winter Conference.  It is a budgeted item.

Upcoming Dates:                                                                           
1) The mailing address for the club is:                                               PO Box 830  Richmond, MO  64085
2) Midwinter Conference: Feb 26-27, 2016 at the Capital Plaza in Jefferson City, MO.

3) Governor’s Conference: Saturday, May 21, 2016; time and place to be determined

4) International Conference : June 25-28, Toronto, Canada

5) MO/ARK District Convention: North Little Rock, Arkansas August 11-13, 2016
Adjournment: The meeting was adjourned about 1:00 PM.

Barb Dooley                                                                                   Secretary






